


Furthermore, we have expanded the distribution of CSR Procurement Self-Assessment
Checklists, encouraging more suppliers to conduct self-assessments based on the CSR
Procurement Guidelines. This allows each supplier to assess the status of their CSR 
procurement efforts, identify challenges, and work towards their resolution and improvement.

Additionally, we have organized CSR Procurement workshops and surveys for our
suppliers, continuing to raise awareness about the UK Modern Slavery Act and deepening
understanding regarding the potential occurrence of human rights violations such as child
labor and forced labor in the manufacturing and distribution processes of products. From
the survey results, we have confirmed that efforts are being made by each supplier to
avoid involvement in or support for human rights violations. We have also recognized the
importance of continuing to expand and improve these efforts through measurement and
evaluation of their effectiveness and results. 

With new suppliers, we are proceeding with the conclusion of a Master Purchase
Agreement that includes a clause stipulating the absence of human rights violations such
as child labor and forced labor within their own supply chains.

4. Our future efforts: 
We are continuing to hold seminars to deepen understanding of the possibility of

human rights violations such as child labor and forced labor as described in 3 above.
Further, we will conduct supplier questionnaires, measure the effectiveness of the
activities, and work to evaluate and improve these activities. 

We will continue to expand CSR procurement promotion activities globally and raise
awareness of the risks of human rights violations such as child labor and forced labor more
broadly across our supply chains.

I, Shigenori Aoyama, hereby certify that the information contained in the statement is factual.
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